
                                                                 
 
Racquet Club Estates Neighborhood Organization 
Minutes of April 10, 2021 via Zoom 
Board of Advisors Meeting 
By, Joseph May 
 
Call to Order, Welcome and Introductions 
The meeting was called to order at 10:04AM. Board members in attendance 
were Robert Perry, Joseph May, Eric Bowes, Delbert McBride, Annette Baine. 
There were several neighbors in attendance as well.  
 
Public Comments 

• Kitty thanked those involved for the story about Jenny in TDS 
• Steve stated that the recent Zoom update from PSPD regarding Jenny 

was unsatisfactory, and most agreed. 
• Michael urged us to try to get more national attention to the case. 

 
Approval of March Minutes 
Joseph made a motion that we approve the March minutes. Robert seconded the 
motion, all voted in favor.  
 
Financial Report 
Dean was not in attendance and Robert gave the report. He reported that we 
have $35,362.25 in the checking account and $6,332.65 in the Visa account. He 
said that the taxes have yet to be done. Joseph asked if the $500 fee was too 
much, it seems high, Robert will check into it with Dean. 
 
2021 Budget 
Robert said that Dennis and Dean were still working on it and he will have it by 
the next meeting. All that needs to be done with it is to put it in a spreadsheet as 
the budget committee has already prepared the budget and made revisions from 
the Board’s feedback.  
 
Neighborhood Watch 
Annette has agreed to spearhead the neighborhood watch. Delbert, Kitty, Robert, 
and Michael have agreed to help her with it. More information to follow.  
 
Beautification Grant 
This year’s grants have been paid. Joseph made a motion that we do not give 
grants this year due to dwindling resources, Robert seconded the motion, and all 
were in favor. The grants are put on hold for now. 
 
2022 Home Tour  
We are going forward with the 2022 Modernism home tour. Robert will file the 
necessary paperwork. 



Palm Spring Animal Shelter Donation 
A $1,000 donation was made to the Palm Springs Animal Shelter in Jenny’s 
memory. 
 
RCENO Tree at Victoria Park 
Kitty reported that the tree will be planted in April and the plaque will be ready in 
early May. We decided that we will hold our 2021 general membership meeting 
on September 10 at the park for an official dedication. In light of the governor’s 
proclamation that all COVID restrictions will be lifted on June 15, providing the 
numbers are good, we decided that August 13 will be our first in person meeting  
 
Old Business / New Business / Other / Adjournment 

• There was a suggestion to add $10,000 to the reward offered by Jenny’s 
brother. After a discussion we decided that we would contact Dennis 
Woods to see if the city would add to the reward. Joseph will email 
Woods. The group also decided that we would like Woods to attend our 
monthly meetings.  

• Deric reported that the traffic survey and walking tour was a success. 
 
At 11:04 AM Robert made a motion to adjourn, Annette seconded the motion, 
and all were in favor.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

2021 BOA Meeting Schedule 
Month Date Host Time 
January 1/9/21 Zoom 10:00AM-

12:00PM 
February 2/13/21 Zoom 10:00AM-

12:00PM 
March 3/13/2 Zoom 10:00AM-

12:00PM 
April 4/9/21 Zoom 10:00AM-

12:00PM 
May 5/14/21 Zoom 10:00AM-

12:00PM 
June 6/11/21 Zoom 10:00AM-

12:00PM 
July No meeting 

 
  

August 8/13/21 TBD 10:00AM-
12:00PM 

September 
General 
Membership 
 

9/10/21 Victoria Park 10:00AM-
12:00PM 

October 10/8/21 TBD 10:00AM-
12:00PM 

November 11/12/21 
 

TBD 10:00AM-
12:00PM 

December 12/10/21 TBD 10:00AM-
12:00PM 
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